Note to File

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Date: January 16, 2001

From Joe Acorn, EAO

File: EA00-004 Paramount Cameron Hills Development
Subject: Paramount comments on the WP and ToR.

Shirley Maaskant called to discuss the final ToR that was issued. She said she was
surprised that the 2™ bullet in Section 2.1 of the draft ToR has not been removed from the
final ToR. She said that their letter to the MVLWB and MVEIRB, dated January 5", 2001,
was intended to have this bullet removed as they do not want any references to them
requiring access to existing well sites. This access will be obtained using existing permits.

She asked if this could now be removed. | replied that it did not seem like a problem but
that | would have to discuss the matter with Roland.

Note: Paramount’'s Jan.5th letter to the MVEIRB did not specifically request that the
second bullet in Section 2.1 of the draft ToR be removed. Their letter requested that the
last bullet in Section 2.2 of the draft ToR be removed. As the NEB had also requested that
this bullet be removed, the MVEIRB removed it from the final ToR. NEB stated that this
possible future access would be beyond the scope of this EA and would be subject to
MVRMA preliminary screening provisions.
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